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Chairwoman Anielski, Vice Chair Hambley, Ranking Member Holmes, and 
distinguished members of the State and Local Government Committee, thank you 
for the opportunity to provide sponsor testimony on Senate Bill 239. This bill 
would modify the law concerning regional councils of government to improve 
transparency, conflicts of interest, and reporting to the Auditor of State’s office.  
 
A regional Council of Government (COG) is a collection of governments than 
organize to perform a specific function such as insurance pooling, energy 
consortiums, or advocacy functions.  COG’s are an effective and efficient way for 
local jurisdictions to join together to pool resources and share services. However, I 
have been working with the Auditor of State’s office to remedy problems that arise 
when COG’s are used to benefit particular individuals, and not serve the public’s 
interest. In order to preserve the integrity of these cooperative organizations, this 
legislation proposes several accountability measures and would achieve the 
following: 
 

1. The legislation would state that a COG cannot take any legally binding 
action, other than formation, until it notifies the Auditor of State of its 
existence. COG’s are required to notify the Auditor of State of their 
existence and submit their bylaws, but frequently they don’t do this because 
there is no enforcement mechanism.  This change will provide for that 
enforcement. 
 



2. Prevent officers from asserting the trade secret exception to the public 
records act to avoid disclosure of public documents such as the names of the 
member government entities. 

 
3. Language present in the bill would make COG members who are not public 

officials subject to Ohio’s Ethics laws, but not the financial disclosure 
provisions of the ethics laws. 
 

 
COG’s have the ability to offer more flexible solutions to local problems, and this 
legislation would not hinder their ability to operate. The language seeks to improve 
transparency and ensure that the public’s best interest is being served. 
 
Thank you, Chairwoman Anielski and members of the committee, for allowing me 
to speak to this legislation. I would be happy to answer any questions at this time. 
 


